APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB

General Membership Agenda

February 8, 2023

Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital by all in

attendance.

Quorum Confirmation: by Dina McKinney

All members recited NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

Approval of January 2023 GM Minutes- Motion to approve the minutes as written by Allen. Seconded by Tim. All in favor. Motion passes.

Reports

President-Jenaraye Graham - No report

Vice President-Tim Neubauer:

1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): None

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy:

1. Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account. The BOD reviewed the ledgers and presented no questions.

Secretary- Dina McKinney

- 1. Report on Membership numbers- 1,178 member (540 regular, 500 senior, 134 assoc., 4 life)
- Update on Renewals- In Person Renewal Day was a success and it is gaining traction each year. Our numbers just about doubled this year.
 We have done 3 mailings so far for people that have paid on time. If you have paid and don't have your card by the end of February, please reach out.
- 3. Banquet announcements- Doors open at 3:00 for Casino Night! Tonight is the last night to get your tickets!
- 4. Election Integrity-Dina briefed on the progression of the ballots from receipt to the count, to ease any concerns about election fraud.

Range Reports

• <u>Pistol Range-John Reported</u>: Face the yellow part of the targets towards you. They ordered targets and supplies and it's all in the pistol shack.

Tim Neubauer - SASP: They were able to start the program at the Pistol Bay 1, on the 1st and 3rd Saturday of each month. It will not be this

month due to the banquet. AB 2571 training has been done with everyone involved in the programs. Tim explained SASP.

- Indoor Range -Ray Jameson (absent): no report
- <u>Rifle Range-Jason Myskow</u>: Everything going well except someone shot the 50-meter marker 7 times! Watch what is beyond your target!

Alex Montenegro - CMP: Alex went over the CMP Program and gave a brief history of how it got started. He showed off the awards that you can earn at this program. He went over the calendar for the match.

- <u>Trap Range- Dave Scheppmann (absent):</u> Gary reported on his behalf. Shootership is up. Gary went over the open trap schedule. Shout out to Don and Wayne for their improvements to the trap range. Jr. Trap is alive and well! If you are interested, see Mike McCurly. David Smith advised March 30/April 1 is Basics of Shotgun Shooting if anyone is interested in the class. Gary went over pricing for buying an ammo card from the club.
- Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: Sandy went over the open archery schedule. John's funeral is this Monday at 1 pm at Desert Memorial.
- <u>Facilities Don McAfee:</u> He's getting repairs done all of the time. The work party is on the 19th.

Other Reports

- Merchandise-Michelle Nakata: We have a new vendor in the High Desert! We are ordering Camo! We are stocking up. She will follow up on the jacket orders that have been placed already. If you are interested in one, get with Michelle. There are 75th anniversary guns in the back that you can purchase tickets for a chance to win.
- Education and Training-Tim Neubauer: Tim went over some classes coming up. Pick up the schedules at the club or go to the website. Sign up on Eventbrite.

Special Report

- <u>David Smith with a Legislative Update</u>: David to go over the latest happenings in Sacramento and Washington. David's full report will be on the website in the coming days. Thank you, David!
- Tracey pleaded with the membership to get involved. Support the CRPA and the Gun Owners of America. If we do nothing, they win by default. Go vote.

OLD BUSINESS -

1. None

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. Jonathan: This is the last meeting of this Board. Thank you Jenaraye for everything you have done for this club the past year!
- 2. **Approved** by the Board to take to the General Membership:
 - Jonathan-request for funds NTE \$50K for lighting proposal. Jonathan reviewed the proposal then invited Gary Menser to address the membership. He advised of the property walk through and explained the bits and pieces of the proposal. Motion by Gary to approve the funds in the amount of NTE \$50k. Seconded by TJ. Discussion held. Questions were taken by the membership and Gary responded. Plans are on the table to review. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes.
 - Jonathan-Adrian repairs to the Pistol Shack NTE \$3,500. Jonathan briefed on the repairs. Motion to approve the funds by Sandy. Seconded by Jason. All in favor. Motion passes.
 - Jonathan went over the monetary improvements that have been made in the last year. They are consciously spending.
- 3. <u>Board Workshops:</u> Dina advised that the workshop minutes will now be included in the monthly email that goes out to the membership reminding of the membership meeting.
- 4. Members Forum (if there were any submissions): Members may speak for 3 min. They must fill out a member's forum slip at the sign in table. And given to the Secretary 10 min before the start of the meeting. No items on the agenda can be included in the members' forum. This will not be a time for discussion or debate by other members.
- 5. Introduction of new members by Jenaraye. Motion to approve the new members as probationary by Allen. Seconded by Sandy. All in favor. Motion passes. Tim went over the probationary requirements and reminded them to pick up their new member packets.
- 6. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund. WINNER! Terri! Congratulations!

Adjourned 8:04 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, Dina McKinney, Secretary Apple Valley Gun Club